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RE: Conditional Approval of Revised Addendum to the Groundhog No. 5 Stockpile 

Geochemical Evaluation, Freeport-McMoRan Chino Mines Company 

Dear Ms. Pinson: 

The Mining Environmental Compliance Section (MECS) of the New Mexico Environment 

Department (NMED) has reviewed the submittal from Freeport-McMoRan Chino Mines Company 

(permittee) titled Technical Memorandum: Revised Groundhog No. 5 Stockpile Geochemical 

Evaluation Addendum Groundwater Pathway Evaluation (Revised Addendum) dated July 16, 

2019. The Revised Addendum was submitted to NMED in response to comments provided by 

NMED during a teleconference between the permittee and NMED on June 6, 2019 and in 

response to additional comments provided by NMED in a letter submitted to the permittee dated 

June 13, 2019. A closure plan for the Groundhog No. 5 Stockpile is included in the Updated 

Closure/Closeout Plan (Updated CCP) dated February 14, 2018 for Chino Mine and is being 

incorporated into the Renewal and Modification of the Supplemental Discharge Permit for 

Closure, DP-1340. Based on the results of the Revised Addendum and prior investigations, NMED 

has determined that the closure plan included within the Revised CCP will meet the requirements 

of the Water Quality Act and Chino Administrative Order on Consent. 

NMED hereby approves the Revised Addendum dated July 16, 2019 subject to the following 

conditions: 

Science I Innovation I Collaboration I Compliance 






